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Dear Mr Alexander Grierson 
 
RE: Heritage Council comments on a modification application and Environmental 
Assessment from Glencore Coal Pty Limited, seeking approval to modify its existing 
Integra Underground Mine (PA08_0101) and Mount Owen Complex (SSD 5850 - MOD1) 

 
 
I refer to your email dated 6 June 2017 inviting comments from the Heritage Council for the above 
State Significant Development application for a modification that involves the construction of a 
water pipeline and ancillary infrastructure to convey mine water from Integra Underground Mine 
to the Mount Owen Complex. 
 
The Environmental Assessment (EA) prepared by Owen Bailey Pty Ltd, dated June 2017, is 
reviewed and as the delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW, I provide the following comments:  
 

• The proposed development would not impact on any State Heritage Register (SHR) 
items.  

• The proposed modification does not alter the consent boundary for this coal mine.  
• The proposed pipeline and associated infrastructure will be removed when the mine 

operation ceases.  
• The Historic Heritage Management Plan (HHMP) for this site was approved by the 

Heritage Council on 18 January 2017. If the works are executed in accordance with the 
HHMP, no additional comment is considered necessary. 

 
If you have any questions regarding the above advice, please contact James Quoyle, Heritage 
Officer, Heritage Division, Office of Environment and Heritage, on telephone: 9873 8612 or email: 
james.quoyle@environment.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Rajeev Maini 
Acting Manager Conservation 
Heritage Division 
Office of Environment & Heritage 
As Delegate of the NSW Heritage Council 
15 June 2017 
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